November Newsletter, Black Swamp Quilt Guild

Congratulations to our new officers for 2016. President, Ruth Lucius; Vice-President, Kathy
Haver; Secretary, Susan Ramos; Member at large, Marsha Randles.

String Quilt Challenge

November's blocks for the challenge are animals, and animal prints. December is Christmas,
reds and greens. | am requesting that all blocks except the Christmas fabrics are turned in by
the November meeting, so that | can put tops together before the holiday rush. January is the
big reveal of all completed quilts. (And UFO tops.)

Christmas Placemats

Placemats should be turned in by the November meeting. They will be distributed to clients at
Meals on Wheels, or at the Woodlane School. Thank you!

Christmas Brunch

Saturday December 12th, Bowling Green Country Club, Fairview Ave. Cost is $11.00, sign up
at the November meeting, checks only, payable to Black Swamp Quilters. We will have an op-
tional $10 quilty gift exchange, with either a handmade or store bought gift.

The brunch takes the place of our regular December meeting.

The brunch will be served starting at 10:00 am, doors open at 9:30.

Help wanted

The guild is in need of a Newsletter chairperson. This involves creating a monthly newsletter,
the format is already set up, info just needs to be entered.

We also will need an audit committee, to check our financial records, sometime between the
December meeting, and the January meeting.

@Art Quilters will meet at Ground's for Thoughts on Tuesday, November 17, from 7-9. Join us
to share quilts and offer advice to one another over a cup of coffee. Everyone is welcome, we
don't only talk about art quilts.

@®Charity Sew-In, Karen Glassford's house, Friday, November 20th, from 9:30-4:00. Bring a
project to work on, or choose from the large selection of donated fabric. Bring a lunch.

@®Projects Half Done -- Joanne Streacker's, Nov. 10, and 24th. 9-4, pack your lunch
and bring your projects.



